Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
VHB, Inc.
The Orange County Transportation Planning Division announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: October 28, 2014, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.
PLACE: Comfort Suites Orlando Airport, 1936 McCoy Road, Orlando, FL 32809
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Orange Avenue (SR 527) Preliminary Engineering Concept Plan from Parkline Boulevard to Lancaster Road, Orange County.

Orange County and the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) have coordinated to study the Orange Avenue/SR 527 corridor in order to develop improvements intended to enhance multimodal travel within the corridor, and provide better access to the new SunRail station located at Office Court. While the FDOT corridor planning study encompassed a wider scope for planning (Orange Avenue/SR 527 from Sand Lake Road to Hoffner Avenue), Orange County has focused on the preliminary concept plans from Parkline Boulevard to Lancaster Road.
Orange County is holding this third and final community meeting to present the preliminary engineering concept plan on Orange Avenue/SR 527 from Parkline Boulevard to Lancaster Road. The preliminary concept plan was developed as a result of comments from previous community meetings and workshops. This meeting will include a presentation providing an overview of the study, existing transportation conditions, and the preliminary concept plan being considered. The presentation will be followed by an open house where the study team will be available to answer questions and further gather public input.
The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development has funded this portion of the corridor planning study as part of its Sustainable Communities Program grant, to facilitate planning efforts that support transit, housing and employment options, based on the most appropriate use of Transportation Design for Livable Communities (TDLC) standards near Orange County’s Sand Lake Road SunRail Station.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Rohan Sadhai of VHB, Inc., 225 E. Robinson Street, Orlando, FL 32801, by phone: (407)839-4006 or via email: rsadhai@vhb.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Rohan Sadhai of VHB, Inc., 225 E. Robinson Street, Orlando, FL 32801, by phone: (407)839-4006 or via email: rsadhai@vhb.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact Brian Sanders, Orange County Project Manager at (407)836-8022 or brian.sanders@ocfl.net or Rohan Sadhai at VHB, Inc., by phone: (407)839-4006 or via email: rsadhai@vhb.com. Additional information related to the project may be obtained at cflroads.com and www.enhancecfl.org.
